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Until the recent shake-up in the stock market, the economy seemed to be moving along
pretty well during the first half of 2015, including the residential real estate
market. Now that we are into the second half of the year, what can we expect to see
in the residential real estate market?

According to Forbes, the home ownership rate is currently 63.7%, which is the lowest
it has been since 1993. However, it appears that demand for housing is back, which
means increased housing prices.  According to a study done by Trulia in the largest
100 markets in the nation, it is still cheaper to own than rent by approximately
38%. The improving job market is a big reason for increased housing demand. During
2014, the nation added approximately 3 million jobs.

One of the big stories in the first half of 2015 is the lack of housing inventory.
One of the key reasons contributing to the lack of inventory (aside from increased
demand) is that developers aren’t building enough new homes. Through the first half
of 2015, groundbreakings were at an estimated annual rate of 1.036 million, which is
significantly below the estimated 1.5 million groundbreakings needed to get the
supply in line with demand. The result of a lack of inventory is that homes are
selling fast. According to the National Association of Realtors survey in April,
homes are selling, on average, in 39 days, which is the second fasted sales time in
the past four years.

Another trend noticed in the first half of 2015 is that builders are focusing on
higher-end homes. On average, new homes sell for approximately $25,000 more than
previously owned ones. During 2015, new homes are selling for approximately $75,000
more.

According to the National Association for Realtor, in the first half of 2014,
housing prices were up approximately 10% as compared to the prior year. So far in
2015, housing prices are up approximately 9% compared to the prior year, which is
good for potential sellers.

Lastly, mortgage rates have remained steady during the first half of 2015. However,
they are expected to increase. Experts are predicting interest rate increases in
September and December and are estimating that a 30-year conventional mortgage
interest rate to be approximately 5% by the end of 2015.

For more articles about the real estate industry, visit the Our Thoughts on Blog,
and read about the services that we offer to the industry.
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The Schneider Downs Our Thoughts On blog exists to create a dialogue on issues that are
important to organizations and individuals. While we enjoy sharing our ideas and insights, we’re
especially interested in what you may have to say. If you have a question or a comment about
this article – or any article from the Our Thoughts On blog – we hope you’ll share it with us.
After all, a dialogue is an exchange of ideas, and we’d like to hear from you. Email us at
contactSD@schneiderdowns.com.

Material discussed is meant for informational purposes only, and it is not to be construed as
investment, tax, or legal advice. Please note that individual situations can vary. Therefore,
this information should be relied upon when coordinated with individual professional advice.
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